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Throughout 2021, our portfolio gained 23.79% and reached an all-time high of 
$1,010,438.51 on December 29. The portfolio started the year at $811,776.14 and finished the 
year at $1,004,935.50, slightly down from the high. Our low this year was on January 9, with the 
balance dropping to $797,633.01.  

This year DCM's best performing sectors were REITs, Industrials, and Utilities, gaining 
67%, 38%, and 37% respectively. The worst performing sectors of the year were Energy and 
Materials, dropping 17% and 11% respectively. As a result, DCM posted a yearly gain of 
23.79%, lagging the S&P’s posted annual return of 26.89%.  

This year, the club purchased six securities totaling $113,500 and sold five companies 
supplying us with $52,000. These purchases were made to capitalize on companies that had not 
fully recovered from Covid -19 and allow us to diversify various sectors further. The five 
companies we sold had better competitors or were sold to balance out sector weightings to a 
position we felt comfortable.  

We hope to publish our ESG statement and print our annual report pamphlet in the 
coming year. We also look forward to making a few changes to the role of the Vice President,  as 
well as bringing in speakers from the industry to talk to our club about the investing and business 
world and shed light on potential career paths for us as students. We look forward to the coming 
year and are excited to use the gifts that God has given us for His Glory.   

The members of DCM are grateful for the opportunity that they have been given at Dordt 
University to learn through a hands-on approach. We are thankful to those who have contributed 
to this club and appreciate the advice you have given us. As the market is constantly changing, 
we look forward to gaining experience in every decision. We also look forward to serving the 
Lord with the talents and skills we have been given. Thank you for your support! 

 
 
 
 
Sincerely,                              
Shane Van Essen, President        Ruth Visser, Accountant         Daniel Draaistra, Vice President 

DCM 
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I. Portfolio Diversification  

 
This year as a club, we focused less time on getting our portfolio equally weighted with 

the S&P500 and instead looked at a sectors that we thought were more likely to outperform in 
the current environment and invest more in those sectors. We felt that Disney's technology will 
continue to grow cash flow, so we have an outsized percentage of our portfolio in 
Telecommunications. However, we did not invest as much money in REITs as the S&P500, and 
because they performed well as a sector, we missed out on some gains. In 2022 we hope to invest 
a larger amount in the Financial and  Consumer Discretionary sectors. 
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II. Statement of Position 
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III. Cumulative Performance 
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IV. Annual Reports 

 

Our portfolio performed 3% behind the S&P500 this year. In 
an ordinary market year, this would be a disaster, as the 
large-cap market increases on average 6 to 9% every year. 
However, our portfolio grew by 23.79% this year which is 
remarkably strong. We hope that our portfolio is diversified 
so that if there is a large market correction or period of 
horizontal movement, our portfolio will maintain its value 
better than the S&P500.  
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